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PRESIDENT'S  
UPDATE
Welcome to the summer edition of the 
SA Police Legacy newsletter! I am new to 
the role of President of the board and am 
excited about what the future holds. 

Some of you may have already met me as I 
have been on the board for over four years 
and have dedicated my time to help grow the 
organisation and ensuring sustainability for 
future generations. 

A little bit about me...

I currently serve in South Australia Police as the Officer in Charge of the Family and 
Domestic Violence Section and have enjoyed over twenty years in policing. With a 
husband also in the job, two children of my own and two stepchildren, I understand 
the vital role that SA Police Legacy plays in supporting police officers and their families. 

My vision for SA Police Legacy is to ensure support is readily available for police and 
their families facing serious illness, bereavement, or trauma, now and in the future. 
I want to continue my work on the board to expand our services and grant offerings 
by developing new support programs and exploring mental health support for current 
and retired members. Additionally, I am proud to be working closely on the inclusion of 
Protective Security Officers in our membership.

Retired Superintendent Matthew Nairn has been selected as the Vice President and I 
am looking forward to partnering with Matthew and leading the board on delivering 
our strategic plan.

I was disappointed to have been unable to attend the recent legatee Christmas lunch 
and young legatee Christmas party however I look forward to meeting as many legatees, 
young legatees and members as I can in 2025.

Take care, 

Kellie Watkins

President
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We are excited to announce that 
Tom Rehn — respected sports 
presenter with over 20 years’ 
experience within the media 
industry — has been appointed as 
Brand Ambassador for SA Police 
Legacy. 

A passionate South Australian and self-
proclaimed “sports nut”, Tom enjoys 
watching and reporting on all sport 
events and is a well-known broadcaster 
on Channel 9 News, The Today Show 
and the FIVEAA breakfast show.

Tom also enjoys travelling around 
South Australia as a member of  
the Hello SA team, a weekly South 
Australian travel and lifestyle show, 
and is a well-known face hosting 
many events throughout the year. 

When asked what it means to be our 
brand ambassador Tom said, “I am 
honoured to be a brand ambassador 
for SA Police Legacy, an organisation 
that helps the police force and their 
families. We rely on police to keep us 
safe and SA Police Legacy is a vital 
support for this important group of  
people.”

Being a brand ambassador is a 
prestigious role that is appointed by 
the Board of  SA Police Legacy with a 
purpose to help grow awareness within 
the South Australian community. 

After meeting Tom and sharing stories 
about how we help South Australian 
police families he said, “Working 
within media I hear daily stories about 
the bravery and commitment from 
our police force and the dangerous 

situations they often find themselves 
in to keep the community safe. It is 
comforting to know SA Police Legacy 
exists to ensure police officers and 
their families are provided support 
when the need arises.”

We warmly welcome Tom, and look 
forward to his involvement with us 
moving forward.

INTRODUCING OUR  
BRAND AMBASSADOR... TOM REHN

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 2024
The Annual General Meeting of SA Police Legacy Inc was held on 
Monday 21st October 2024 and the following changes to the board 
are announced.

Board Executive
President (elected) - Chief  Inspector, Kellie Watkins 
Vice President - Matthew Nairn (retired police officer)

Board directors 
Sergeant Annette Gilbert (elected)
Sergeant Nicholas Minge (elected) 

Thank you to all who nominated. Special acknowledgements to Sergeant Jodi-
Lee Black who resigned from the board after thirteen years tenure and Mark 
Weaver (retired police officer) who resigned from the board after two years 
tenure. A further special acknowledgement to Glenn Thomson (retired police 
officer) who ended his tenure after twelve years. 

The board thanks all three departing board directors for their dedication, 
commitment and passion and welcomes the new directors.
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WE'VE TURNED 35!

WALL TO WALL 
2024 RIDE FOR 
REMEMBRANCE
On Tuesday 10th September last 
year, SA Police Legacy were at 
Murray Bridge to help send off 
over 70 motorbike riders for the 
start of the annual Wall to Wall — 
Ride for Remembrance, en route 
to Canberra.

Many were riding in honour of  
Lucindale police officer Brevet 
Sergeant Jason Doig, who was killed in 
the line of  duty in November 2023. 

The motorbike riders enjoyed a 
delicious bacon and egg breakfast 
fundraiser we hosted in conjunction 
with Police Credit Union, to continue 
our support for police officers and 
their families in times of  need. 

We thank Police Credit Union for 
supplying and cooking the BBQ and 
Riviera Bakery for donating the bread. 
We also thank Senior Constable First 

Class Michael Klose for his ongoing 
efforts in fundraising for SA Police 
Legacy.

National Wall to Wall Memorial 
Service 
The National Wall to Wall Memorial 
Service honours brave police officers 
who made the ultimate sacrifice and 
this year, ten SA Police Legacy legatees, 
supported by liaison officer Terella, 
attended the emotional service in 
Canberra. They also had the chance 
to enjoy a holiday, visiting many 
interesting attractions and historic sites 
and, most importantly, spending time 
together sharing companionship, fun 
and support.

On 5 September an event was held in our Gilbert Street office in 
celebration of SA Police Legacy’s 35 year anniversary. 

Deputy Commissioner Linda Williams, our major sponsors Police 
Credit Union and Police Health, honorary life members, valued business 
partners and SAPOL representatives gathered to recognise and celebrate 
the contribution SA Police Legacy has made to supporting police 
families during times of  need for over three decades. It was also an 
opportunity to acknowledge our significant bequest donor Elvie Hearnes 
by naming our board room in her honour.

SUPPORTING SA 
POLICE LEGACY 
FOR THE FUTURE
Supporting SA Police Legacy with a 
bequest is a powerful way to help us 
support police families for years to 
come. 

Donations and bequests enable us to 
continue to provide valuable services, 
including financial assistance for children 
after a parent passes away, social and 
emotional support for those bereaved, 
and easing the burden on police officers 
facing serious illness or injury. 

Your gift – no matter how big or small, 
ensures someone is always there when 
police families need it most.

Speak to your legal provider about how 
to provide a gift to SA Police Legacy in 
your will. 

For more information contact us on  
8232 5513. 
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Meet Nick Minge
Nick has been a police officer for almost 17 years, working 
predominantly in Parks and Elizabeth but most recently 
as an academy instructor and now a TRPCC in Northern 
District. He places a great deal of  importance in police 
culture and the ‘blue family’ and has seen the excellent work 
that SA Police Legacy does for police and their families 
during times of  need. 

“I think SA Police Legacy is a critical part of  that 
culture and plays an important role in maintaining and 
strengthening it. I want to make sure that SA Police Legacy 
continues to be of  benefit to those eligible members and 
their families and remains a relevant cause that South 
Australia Police (SAPOL) members continue to support.”

Fun facts: He loves taking his two kids (sometimes 
reluctantly on their part) on bush walks and getting out into 
our National Parks. You will often find him running around 
the tracks at Anstey Hill with his head torch on at night after 
the kids go to bed, with his trusty 14 year old border collie 
following along behind to make sure he doesn’t get attacked 
by a rogue kangaroo or drop bear!

Meet Annette Gilbert
Annette, who is a single mother of  a 20 year old son 
(also a SAPOL employee), has been a serving member of  
SAPOL for over 33 years and has a lifelong commitment 
to community service for and with the ‘blue family’ 
community.  She has extensive experience on various 
committees including Neighbourhood Watch, Blue Light, 
Work Health Safety committees, the SA Police Sports 
Federation and as state delegate for the Australasian 
Police & Emergency Services Games which she believes 
demonstrates her leadership and dedication to members’ 
wellbeing and community development.

Annette has been committed to assisting SA Police Legacy 
in small ways for many years and her aspiration to join 
the board was driven by a passion to do more for the 
association and its “fantastic work”.

Fun facts: Annette, who is a staunch Adelaide Strikers fan, 
loves to spend time with her son and assisting her parents 
as much as possible. She also enjoys painting with acrylics. 
Annette loves all animals (not a fan of  spiders though) and 
has done a shark cage dive, due to her love of  sharks.

MEET OUR NEW  
BOARD DIRECTORS
We are delighted to welcome two new board 
directors at SA Police Legacy – elected at our Annual 
General Meeting in October 2024.  
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FUNDRAISER: 
BLUE DONUT 
WEEK 
Blue Donut Week 2024 was another 
huge success and we are thrilled to 
announce we raised $7,084.

With the backing of  Drakes 
Supermarkets and 20 independent 
bakeries, we saw an outpouring of  
community support like never before 
and it was incredible to see so many blue 
donuts all over our social media feed!

A huge shout out to Drakes 
Supermarkets, plus all the bakeries who 
participated this year: Balhannah Bakery, 
Bordertown Bakery, Bradley's Bakery, 
Donut King Mount Gambier, Doughnut 
World Adelaide, Gawler Hot Bread 
Bakery, Hyde Park Bakery, Jamestown 
Bakery, Keith Bakery, McLaren Vale 
Bakery Cafe, Bakery on O'Connell, Ottos 
Bakehouse & Coffee Shop, Prices Fresh 
Hillcrest, Sunrise Bakery Angaston, Truro 
and Lyndoch, The Bakehouse Aldinga, 
The Country Bakehouse, Tumby Bay 
Bakery and Unique Homestyle Foods.

Thanks to all who purchased blue donuts, 
helped spread the word and made this 
our biggest year yet! Your generosity 
continues to make a meaningful 
difference for our police families. 

We donut know what we'd do 
without you! 

Jade Hill

Jamestown Bakery

Hon Dan Cregan

Bordertown Bakery

Gawler Bakery

Grant Stevens, Commissioner of Police

Linda Williams, Deputy Commissioner



7

SA POLICE LEGACY NEWSLET TER    
SUMMER 2025

IMPROVING THE 
LIVES OF YOUNG 
LEGATEES
The Wellbeing Grant by Police Health 
continues to be a vital resource for 
young legatees, with over $15,000 
in activities claimed in 2024. It has 
enabled young legatees to engage 
in a wide range of activities that 
promote their physical, emotional, 
and social wellbeing.

Each young legatee receives $500 
annually, which they can allocate to 
activities of  their choice. These are often 
activities that may otherwise be financially 
out of  reach. 

This year, recipients used the funds for 
a broad range of  enriching experiences, 
such as martial arts classes, school camps, 
gym memberships, and more.

These choices reflect the flexibility and 
inclusivity of  the grant, catering to varied 
interests and needs.

Introduced to support police children 
coping with the death of  a parent, the 
Wellbeing Grant by Police Health started 
in late 2023.

Its aim is to ensure young legatees remain 
active and engaged, providing a sense of  
normalcy and joy during challenging times.

Police Health Chief  Executive Officer, 
Scott Williams, said he was delighted to 
see the benefit it brings to police families.

“We are very proud of  the success and 
positive impact these grants have made 
on the lives of  young legatees,” Scott said.

“We strongly believe this support can 
help strengthen the SA Police Legacy 
community.”

“Our vision is to create a healthier 
future together with our members, and 
supporting the Wellbeing Grant helps 
that vision come to life,” he said.

Police Health is the not-for-profit, 
member based, private health insurance 
fund that has stood behind the policing 

community going on 90 years by 
providing quality, tailored health cover 
they can trust.

The fund also extends to the emergency 
services community, through its partner 
brand, Emergency Services Health. 
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BENEFITS OF 
BEREAVE-
MENT SUPPORT 
GROUPS
In 2024 we started our first SA 
Police Legacy support group. 
Meeting quarterly across the year, 
thirteen legatees joined us to 
share stories and understanding, 
tips and ideas for coping, and 
discuss different topics of interest. 

The purpose of  the group was to help 
legatees by: 
•	 making them feel more connected to 

others and less isolated in their grief  
•	 providing a supportive environment 

for them to express their feelings 
•	 providing opportunity to share and 

learn. 
Grief  Australia (2014) says, 
“Bereavement support groups are 
distinctive in their capacity to create a 
safe, compassionate and empowering 
environment for the bereaved to 
unfold their individual narratives 
around their grief  journey in a way that 
is organic, practical and integrative. 
The bereaved can feel less isolated, 
begin to make some sense and meaning 

of  their loss and, on the completion of  
the group, leave feeling more resourced 
psychologically, spiritually and socially.” 

This is shown in the feedback from 
those attending our meetings: 

"This is a place where we can share our 
stories, shed tears and feel safe".

"The discussions made me proud that 
I have come further than I thought". 

"[I] feel comfort in knowing that I am 
not alone in grieving". 

"It is nice to know we are all in the 
same boat and I appreciate being 
involved with the Police Legacy group".

"You've helped me understand more 
about my feelings".

"You truly make a difference to our 
journey and our healing".

An additional benefit of  attending a 
support group is helping others. When 
people share their experiences and what 
they have learned, it can show others 
they are not alone and, in turn, help that 
person with a sense of  giving back and 
making meaning of  their own loss. 

If  you are a legatee and have been 
considering joining us at a meeting, 
please do. 

We know it can be daunting if  you 
are feeling vulnerable, but you will 
be welcomed with understanding 
and compassion. Reach out to us if  
you need some extra support and 
encouragement. 

UPCOMING  
MEETINGS

MONDAY MORNINGS
3 February

5 May
4 August

3 November

TRIPLE 0  
CHARITY BALL
Adelaide Oval was lit up and shining 
bright on Saturday, 30 November 
for the Triple 0 Charity Ball. 

With over 620 guests in attendance, 
we celebrated in style and raised over  
$150,000 for the four charity partners 
– SA Police Legacy, CFS Foundation, 
Australian Professional Firefighters 

Foundation and the Stafford Wulff  
Paramedicine Scholarship at Flinders 
University. 

From prize donations and sponsor 
partnerships to the generosity of  those 
who joined us on the night – thank 
you for making this event such a 
success! Your contributions will make 
a real difference in supporting our 
emergency services community and 
their families. 

We can't wait to do it all again next year!
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The Hometown Foundation is 
an American charity that raises 
money through an event called 
The Dream Ride Experience. 
Funds raised are used to support 
people with intellectual disabilities 
or who are seriously unwell, 
animal welfare, and emergency 
services and military workers, 
including police. 

In 2018, The Romeo Retail Group 
brought The Dream Ride Experience 
to Australia.

The Hometown Foundation’s founder 
Michael Bozzuto was in Australia for 
the annual Dream Ride event held 
on 10 March, 2024 at Glenelg. Here 
he met retired police officer Stuart 
Churchill who was escorting in the 
parade on his motorbike. Stuart served 
in NSW Police and moved to SA 
many years ago where he has actively 
participated in South Australia’s 
fundraising. It was Stuart’s connection 
and stories of  service that sparked 
Michael’s interest in SA Police Legacy.

 “I was chatting to Michael about my 
service in the NSW Police force and how 
I have always held Police Legacy close 
to my heart as I had lost close friends in 
the course of  our duties. Michael listened 
intently and seemed so genuine in his 
concern for our families of  fallen police 

and how we honour those that have 
paid the ultimate price in service to our 
community.” Stuart explained.

During the event’s formal proceedings 
Michael then announced a huge 
$100,000 donation to SA Police 
Legacy! It was an overwhelmingly 
generous amount and will help to 
ensure our services are available for 
South Australian police officers and 
more specifically, the children of  police 
who have passed away.

When speaking to us about Police 
Legacy, Michael said, “For more than 
two decades, tallying 100 visits and 
counting, Australia consistently holds 
a substantial piece of  my heart. Not 
only do I adore the people of  Australia, 
but I respect and appreciate all that law 
enforcement does to keep the country 
I love safe. Police officers selflessly give 
their expertise, loyalty, and dedication 
and at times all this costs them their lives. 

The loss is immeasurable for families 
left to cope without their loved ones. 
The least the community can do is 
protect the ones left behind and do 
this without hesitation. 

For the last 24 years, in the United 
States, our foundation has done just 

that for police officers who currently 
serve us, and the ones who gave the 
ultimate sacrifice to protect us. Our 
organisation has provided over 50 
fully trained and equipped K9 officers, 
motorcycles, police cruisers, bodycams, 
motorcycle helmets and more. 

The donation pledged during Dream 
Ride Australia, alongside the Romeo 
Family is a token to show our sincerity 
and appreciation to your organisation.

During times of  bereavement or 
serious illness, we all need to continue 
to come together. Yes, we are separated 
by 15,000 miles and land and sea, but 
our missions align side by side. We are 
here to add to the support of  South 
Australian police families by offering 
financial, emotional and social comfort. 
You can always count on us; it is a badge 
of  honor we wear proudly as well.”

We are truly grateful to The Hometown 
Foundation and Romeo’s Retail Group 
for their generosity in supporting South 
Australia’s blue family. 

GENEROUS 
$100,000 
DONATION 
FROM THE 
HOMETOWN 
FOUNDATION 
AND ROMEO 
FAMILY 

If you’d like to read more about 
Dream Ride Australia, visit 
dreamrideaustralia.com.au
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MEET YOUNG 
LEGATEE  
SOPHIE 
FATCHEN
Seventeen-year-old Sophie 
Fatchen is a talented, adventurous 
and amazing young person. About 
to embark on her year 12 studies, 
Sophie loves going to the gym, 
spending warm summer days at 
the beach with friends and has a 
passion for travelling. In late 2024, 
this love of travelling lead her 
to Indonesia where she further 
explored the culture and language 
she has studied for the last five 
years. 

We recently spent time chatting 
with Sophie about her experience 
with SA Police Legacy and here is 
what she had to say...

Sophie, can you please tell us 
about your family and how you 
came to be involved with SA 
Police Legacy.
Ten years ago I lost my mother to 
pancreatic cancer. My father was and 
still is a police officer and my family 
– consisting of  my brother Izaac and  
dad Nick, was quickly supported by SA 
Police Legacy. 

How has SA Police Legacy 
supported you?
Initially SA Police Legacy supported 
my brother, Dad and I by bringing us 
together and allowing us to spend time 
not only with each other, but also with 
other families who have been through 
similar losses. 

More recently however SA Police 
Legacy has supported me by funding a 
school exchange excursion to Jakarta, 
Indonesia that I would not have been 
able to do otherwise. I spent 12 days 
living with my host family in Cibubur 
Jakarta, and attended Sekolah Pilar with 
my host sister Luna. Throughout the 
12 days I got to explore Jakarta with 
my friends from school and my host 
family, but most importantly I was able 
to learn more about the Indonesian 
language and culture. This was a once in 
a lifetime experience and I am beyond 
grateful for the assistance from SA 
Police Legacy in providing the funding 
for me to attend this trip.

Tell us about your studies and 
what you hope to do when you 
finish school.
I am heavily focussed on my studies as 
I am currently preparing to start year 
12. My aim is to achieve a position at 
university in a Bachelor of  Human 
Movement course which will then 
allow me to gain entry into a Masters 
for Secondary Education – eventually 
becoming a High School Physical 
Education Teacher. 

Alongside my compulsory subjects, I 
am also studying health and physical 
education, and outdoor education that 
will create great background knowledge 
for university. I also elected to do 
another class at the School of  Languages 
to learn Pitjantjatjara, an Aboriginal 
language from the APY lands.

What are your favourite sports/
hobbies/activities and what do 
you love most about them?
In my spare time I enjoy creating art as 
it makes me feel calm and helps process 
my emotions. I also spend a lot of  time 
with close friends, where we go to the 
beach, the gym and sometimes camping. 

When I can, I enjoy travelling to the 
countryside to visit friends and family, 
where we go out for lunch, go fishing 
and attend art classes. 

In terms of  sports, I took last season 
off  Aussie Rules Football due to injury 
but would love to get back into it as I 
enjoy the teamwork and environment.

What is your favourite thing to 
do with your family?
I enjoy going out to dinner with my 
Dad as we sit down and talk over a 
meal. I also enjoy helping him build 
things around the house which teaches 
me great life skills. I love visiting my 
Nanna as often as I can and enjoy 
spending time with her as she shows 
me how to do arts and crafts, using 
numerous creative mediums and takes 
me to art classes with her as well.

What have you enjoyed about 
being part of  the SA Police 
Legacy community?
I enjoy being a part of  this community 
as it means that I always have like-
minded people around me and 
SA Police Legacy also gives me 
opportunities to meet other young 
people who have been through similar 
situations.
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YOUNG  
LEGATEE 
CHRISTMAS  
PARTY
On Saturday 7 December we hosted 
our legatee families at the Beach House 
for their Christmas party.  It was loads 
of  fun and the kids loved all the rides, 
waterslides and arcade games. The 
adults also joined in and it was great to 
see their smiling faces!

Thank you to Police Credit Union for 
funding the event and the presents for 
the kids. They loved them! 

Superintendent David Scutchings 
APM is going to attempt to break 
the Guinness World Record for the 
most consecutive loops in a glider 
flight while raising funds for SA 
Police Legacy.
“As I approach my 50th birthday, I 
have been undertaking a ‘50 weeks 
of  50’ challenge – each week sees 
me doing something memorable, 
challenging and unique. 

On 26 January 2025, I'll attempt to 
break the Guinness World Record for 
the most consecutive loops in a flight – 
the current record is 26.

Aviation has been my passion since I 
was a teenager. I have been privileged 
to fly gliders, aeroplanes and also 
spent more than 12 years flying in 
the police helicopter. More recently I 
have returned to flying gliders and the 
towplane at the Adelaide Soaring Club 
at Gawler. 

As an experienced manager in South 
Australia Police, I am acutely aware of  
the critical role that SA Police Legacy 
play in supporting our members and 
consequently I have chosen to utilise 
the world record attempt to support 
SA Police Legacy.”

DAVE’S GONE 
LOOPY! 

Dave aims to raise  
$20,000 for SA Police Legacy!  
We wish you all the best Dave.
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CONSTABLE 
BEARS A NEW 
LEASE OF LIFE
We are incredibly excited to 
announce a new sponsorship 
arrangement which will help 
fund the future production of our 
popular plush constable bear.

Stewart & Heaton Clothing Company 
(S&H) will partner with us over the 
coming years providing financial 
support to ensure the future longevity 
of  our most popular online shop item. 

In response to this generous support, 
the constable bear is now available for 
purchase through our online shop for 
the new (reduced) price of  $30 each.

S&H have worked closely with South 
Australia Police as the contracted 
supplier of  uniforms and associated 
items for well over 20 years in South 
Australia. 

The S&H staff  in Adelaide have a real 
connection and sense of  great pride 
in servicing the needs of  all officers in 
their daily duties. They love the idea that 
they can play a small part in ensuring 
the recruitment drive of  “See yourself  
in the uniform” comes true for many 
South Australians.

Simon Stewart the Managing Director 
of  S&H said, “the opportunity to 
support SA Police Legacy with the 
supply of  the S&H Police Legacy Bears 
was a great honour to continue to 
show our support to all serving police 
officers, especially those in need during 
difficult times.  We commend the work 
of  Karen and her team at SA Police 
Legacy and look forward to working 
with them over many years to come.”

We'd like to thank Stewart & Heaton 
Clothing Company, for this valuable 
collaboration. 

$30

ONLINE STORE

You can purchase the constable 
bear and many more items from 

our large range of fundraising 
products via our online shop. 

Simply head to: 

policelegacysa.org.au/shop/

All proceeds go towards 
assisting SA Police Families 

during times of crisis.
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If you would like to help by fundraising for SA Police 
Legacy please contact us at: 

		  info@policelegacysa.org.au

FUNDRAISING FOR SA POLICE LEGACY

Retired members

Trevor Kuchel 			   1 June 		  2024

Robert Charles Hall		  3 June 		  2024

Roger Philip Probert		  12 June 		 2024

Brian John Allen			   15 June 		 2024

Ernest Harry Alderslade	  	 20 June 		 2024

Brian Leslie De Brouche 		  21 June 		 2024

Paul Stuart Martin		  27 June 		 2024

Bradley	 Craig Williams 		  27 June 		 2024

Thomas	  David Edwards		  3 July 		  2024

Dallas William "Tex" Battersby	 17 July 		  2024

Philip Spence 			   20 July		   2024

Brian Ross Schulz 			  26 July 		  2024

Gregory Wayne Comley		  10 August 	 2024

Roger Keith Glazbrook		  13 August 	 2024

SA POLICE LEGACY HONOUR ROLL
We remember those who have passed away since our last newsletter

Ronald Charles M Daniels 		  16 August 	 2024

Graham Roy Brett			  23 August 	 2024

Stanley Douglas			   3 September 	 2024

Malcolm Griffits			   15 September 	 2024

Brian Patrick Cogan 		  16 September 	 2024

Robert Goldie			   19 October 	 2024

Leo Vernon Fechner		  7 November 	 2024

Police Legatees

Lorraine Warner (formerly Lovell) 	 7 July 		  2024

Helen Millard			   16 July 		  2024

Sheila Coles			   4 August 	 2024

Ruth Sykes			   7 September 	 2024

Pauline Mason			   7 October 	 2024

Deborah Ruth Bailetti		  14 November 	 2024
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MEET LEGATEE  
CAROL-ANNE 
DAVEY
Could you tell us about your 
family and how you came to be 
involved with SA Police Legacy?
I became involved with the SA Police 
Legacy family three years ago after the 
sudden passing of  my husband John. 
My daughter, son and grandchildren 
rallied around me, and though it was an 
extremely difficult time for us all, with 
support from family and friends time 
does heal.

How has SA Police Legacy been 
able to help you? 
SA Police Legacy have helped me to 
remain social, with the guidance of  the 
wonderful staff  I still feel connected 
to the police family. I have met lovely 
people all of  whom are very relatable.

How do you remember John in 
your family now? 
In the early days my grandchildren 
wouldn't mention my husband's name 
in fear of  upsetting me. We still have 
work to do on how to remember John 
in our everyday world but find that by 
celebrating special dates as a family 
helps a lot.

Do you have any words of  
advice or encouragement for 
someone grieving the loss of  a 
loved one?  
Surround yourself  with your loved 
ones at this sad and sometimes 
unbearable time. The SA Police Legacy 
family have been an amazing support 
to me, so reach out to them. I did get 
a little dog after some time, they are 
always there when you get home and a 
great comfort.

PARLIAMENTARY 
MORNING TEA
SA Police Legacy was honoured 
to attend and present at the 
Emergency Services and Police 
Charities Parliamentary Morning 
Tea at Parliament House in 
October. 

This event was hosted by Hon Dan 
Cregan MP, Minister for Police, 
Emergency Services and Correctional 
Services. Presenting alongside the 
CFS Foundation and the Australian 
Professional Firefighters Foundation, 
it was a great opportunity to showcase 

the important and essential work 
that we do. After SA Police Legacy 
Manager Karen spoke of  our services 
and grants, police legatee Bec bravely 
shared her story of  how she became a 
police legatee and how we have helped 
her family. 

It was a powerful reminder of  the vital 
support SA Police Legacy provides to 
our police families in need. Events like 
these help us strengthen connections 
and inspire continued support for the 
important work we do.
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LEGATEE 
EVENTS
We were fortunate to host several 
legatee events in 2024, including a 
gorgeous morning tea in Willunga, 
a holiday to Canberra in support of  
Wall to Wall, and our annual Christmas 
lunch. 

We also gathered for the National 
Police Remembrance Day service at 
the SA Police Wall of  Remembrance 
and shared lunch afterwards at the 
Largs Pier Hotel.
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THANK YOU TO OUR PARTNERS

Police Credit Union Ltd (PCU) ABN 30 087 651 205 AFSL/Australian Credit Licence 238991. Terms, conditions, fees, charges, membership and lending criteria apply. Full 
details available upon request. Not available for online applications. Any advice herein does not take into account your personal objectives, financial situation or needs. Please 
consider your circumstances and the Information Statement available from PCU to decide if the product is right for you.

GO SiXTY PLUS  
We're here to help 

Call Linda Ginever, our GO SiXTY PLUS 
Relationship Manager, on 8208 5628 
or 0438 859 797 today for a free no 
obligation chat.

1300 131 844 policecu.com.auVisit a branch

If you’re retired and looking for:
A simple, smooth transition into a smaller property, retirement 
village or aged care facility

Financial help to remain in your own home as long as possible 

Better ways to save and increase your savings

A dedicated Relationship Manager to work with you to provide 
better options for your retirement

Come in and speak with us today about 
GO SiXTY PLUS. We have a range of 
products designed specifically to assist 
those aged over 60.


